

Wonderful Word Publishers

P. O. Box 315 Powell, Tennessee 37849

Phone: (865) 441-3181 - (865) 947-6523

Email: cmcimino@yahoo.com

July, August, September 2018

Dear Supporters, Family and Friends,

Several have asked how my son-in-law is doing. The doctors performed the procedure they learned from the doctors in Chicago in August. They placed a shunt on the artery that is next to the liver in hopes the clot will drain itself. So far it is remaining open but the clot is not gone. He will not be placed back on the transplant list unless the clot is removed. He has continued to teach but it is very stressful and physically draining on him. Just one look at him and you can tell he is very sick. Please continue to pray for him and the family.

Another prayer request is for Bro Gibson. He had a stroke in August which effected his left side, particularly his left leg. The rehab did some good but the leg still does not want to go when and where it should go. However, he is back to his work in his ministry with the correspondence school and other outreaches including the distributing tracts as the lay pastors come by their home and office. At least 8,000 have gone across the border. Pray that these were a help in leading souls to Christ.

Bro Harman has been traveling for most of the summer visiting with supporting churches and family. As he goes he collects goods from churches and friends for the Christmas bags they give out to the children across the border. This has been a long time service they do in their ministry and it is a way to reach families by letting them know they care and God loves them. Before he left 10,300 tracts were given to Bro Guerrero to be used in Monterrey and down to San Luis Potosi. Also Brother Joel took 10,500 tracts to Los Alamos, Cohauila and 200 song books. These are churches in northern Cohauila State. Bro. Harmon writes, "The last week of July, Hilda and I delivered tracts to a Mexican pastor southeast of Laredo. When we left, he was loading them into his vehicle to take to San Louis Potosi. The Lord has opened the door for us to work with several churches south of Piedras Negras. The last Thursday in July, we met with them to discuss this. Bro Chuy came up from Saltillo to meet them and is already helping them."

Here is a note of encouragement. "Thank you so much for your continued labors with distributing these wonderful tracts. The message of salvation is so clear through the scriptures used in the tracts. Praise the Lord for your faithfulness! We appreciate you so much." Iglesia Bautista Berea

We have no way to keep total count of what goes out and what results may have come from the tracts. All we know is that He commissioned us to print and send them out and that is what we have done for 54 years. We leave the results up to the Lord. God has used you and friends to keep this work going. We work together and I thank you and praise the Lord for His goodness and watch care. "Take heed to the ministry which thou hast received in the Lord, that thou fulfill it." Col. 4:17

Sincerely In Christ,

Connie Cimino